
Serving Today 
February 19, 2017

Worship Leader: Chris Givens
               

 Ushers
Cecil & Barbara Walker (foyer)

(side)
Larry Rhoades & Barbara Camody     


Door Greeters 
Judy Burnett & Sue Lawler

Guest Services 
Jenny Rhoades  

Serving Communion         
  Kent Burnett      Cody Ketching 
  Gary Ridell      Robert Goodoak  
  Mike Bowling         Les Merritt  
Jimmie Brownlee  Chris Gorton 

 

Communion Alternates 

Buzz Rompery & Jim Osborn 

Children’s Church…..TBA 
Today: Nursery/Toddler  

TBA
Next Sunday, February 29th 

Pam Bates 
volunteers needed..sign up at Guest 

Services 

 Church  e-mail address & prayer 
request line. 

christcentral51@gmail.com 
 


For the ladies that have registered for 
and paid for the 
conference, the bus 
will be leaving our 
church parking lot at 
7:45am Saturday 

morning February, 25th. Any changes 
in your plans to attend or ride the bus 
contact Janie Denny.

Family, volunteers are needed to work 
in the nursery/toddler room one 

Sunday a month.  If you 
can help with this 
Ministry contact Shauna 
Casvant. Also, Chris 
Givens needs volunteers 
to help with Children’s 

worship during the sermon. Sign up at 
Guest Services.
 If you have questions,  contact either 
Shauna or Chris, there numbers are 
listed on the duty list at the service 
desk.  

Family, our annual Missions Sunday 
will be held on Sunday, 
February 26th.  This 
contribution is to fund 
all of the many different  
outreach ministries/
missions that we do here 
locally such as 

Community Counts, Fall Festival, VBS 
and of course for our mission work in 
Venezuela. Please be in prayer about 
your giving to this great work here at 
Central. Our goal is $40,000. Together 
we can do this family!

Our next Back Yard BB-Q will be 
Wednesday evening, 

March 29th 5:30-7:00 
pm.  As usual, 
Hamburgers and 
Hotdogs will be 
provided. Everyone 
bring a covered dish to 

share.  Also, remember 
to bring a lawn chair & bug spray.   
Help is always needed to set up and 
clean up. Please volunteer by signing 
up at Guest Services. 

 A new Central 101 class 
began this morning downstairs 
in room B1,  the classroom 
across the hall from the 
fellowship room. Cecil Walker 
is facilitating the class. This 

class is an  introduction class for people 
who are considering being members. 101 
is a four week class that will tell you about 
the Central family and give you the 
opportunity to get all your questions 
answered. If you missed the class today, 
you may begin next week.The class begins 

       WELCOME TO OUR CHURCH … WHERE FRIENDS BECOME FAMILY!!!

Dinner is served from 5:45 - 6:30. 
Sign-up book and menu for each week
 is located at Guest Services. Cost per adult 
is $3.00 .  Children 9 & under $2.00.  
Family devotional begins at 6:30 in the 
fellowship room and concludes at 7:15.  

Everyone is 
encouraged 
to attend an 
all church 
fellowship 
meal on 

Sunday, 
March 5th following our morning 
worship assembly.  This fellowship 
meal will be in honor of Frank Lord.  
Frank has been our custodian for many 
years and now at the ripe young age of 
82 he has decided to retire. This meal 
will be a time to say thank-you for his 
many years of service to all of us, his 
Central family.  Everyone bring a 
covered dish to share with the family.  
Barbara Walker is coordinating this 
event, talk with her if you have any 
questions.  

Garden Party Brunch 
Saturday Morning  

March 11, 2017 9:30-11:30 am 
downstairs in the 
fellowship room.   
All ladies are 
invited to 
attend.   
To help us plan 

for your arrival please sign up 
at guest services.  Also, please 
bring a flower pot no larger 
than 6” to the brunch.  This 
will be a great time of 
fellowship & fun.  
You are welcome to bring a 
friend. just sign them up so we 
can expect them as well.  
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